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June 29, 2020 - Changing Our Methods, Not Our Message. 
 

Dear Praying Friends,  
 

I believe everyone has had to change some things in order to be able to get the 

message of the gospel out during these times.  Our county finally allowed us to 

start a gradual re-opening in May, so we began with two Sunday morning 

services (one at 8 am and another at 10 am).  Then in June we began having mid-

week services.  We still have virtual Sunday school in the afternoons: Melissa 

Houston teaches the children, Eduardo Aparicio teaches the youth, and I teach the 

adults.    
 

We were averaging 100 in Sunday school when the pandemic started; in the 

months of May and June we averaged 80 on Sunday mornings!   
 

Since our last letter, we seen five souls saved (one at a funeral, two on visitation 

and two in services), all this in the midst of a pandemic and all the social 

distancing!    
 

Emma Reyes, one of the ladies of our church, contacted the other women in the 

church so that from May 1-9 a different lady came by the house and left a gift on 

the porch or in the mailbox for Michelle.  Then, for Mothers’ day, after church 

they came by the house in a car caravan honking their horns.  They also brought  

more gifts! All of this really encouraged her in her time of sickness!  We thank 

God that her health is greatly improving.  Please keep praying for her.   

 

During this time we had 13 people graduate from one of the discipleship courses. 

Because of the distancing measures, we had to give out the certificates by 

families.  We praise the Lord that most of our church members have gone 

through at least two of the three discipleship courses we offer.  
 

Because of social distancing, we have had to change the way we have services, 

the way we visit, and the way we do a lot of things, but the message remains the 

same: Jesus Saves!  Jesus makes saints out of sinners! Jesus is our Lord and we 

are His servants!   

 

In Him who died to save us,  

 

  

Daniel and Michelle Jones  

 

 

 

Prayer Requests: for a property for the work, for the Vacation Bible School in July, and for souls to be saved!  

Also pray for our daughter Darla, she is due to have a baby in November!  

 

Received April and May of 2020 
 

$___________________ 

 
 

Thank You! ¡Muchas Gracias! 
 

Going and Giving for the 

Gain of the Gospel 


